
 

Headteacher’s Notes 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
As usual at Robins Lane we have had a school week, even though it’s only been four days, packed with learning 
and activity. 
 
As I write, a large group of our Year 3 and Year 4 children are enjoying day 3 of their PGL trip. At Robins Lane, we 
believe school residentials are the perfect way to enable social development as our children communicate in 
new ways and build stronger relationships with peers and staff.  PGL activities encourage teamwork, 
communication and empathy.  Being away from home gives children opportunities to be more independent 
and self-reliant and parents often tell me that children return more confident and capable. New experiences can 
challenge children to step outside their comfort zone and become more resilient. The wonderful pictures on our 
Facebook site (please check it out!) are testament to the adventures the children have had and we are all excited 
at the prospect of the group’s return so we can hear all about it. Mr Lownsbrough has kept me updated and has 
described the children’s conduct and enthusiasm – they have been a credit to themselves and the school. School 
residentials could not take place without a team of dedicated staff who go above and beyond so I would like to 
thank Mr Lownsbrough, Mrs Weeks, Mrs Topping, Miss Boyd, Mrs Hughes and Mr Watson for keeping our 
children safe and happy on their travels and also to Miss Dagnall who assisted with the organisation and booking 
of this trip – a real team effort! I’m sure everyone, children and staff, will be in need of a bath and an early night 
tonight!  
 
This morning, you might have noticed that we had traffic wardens on site. This is part of school’s on going aim to 
make our car park a safe, calm place. My concerns have always been around unfair use of disabled bays and the 
speed and patience of a small number of car park users. Hopefully we can all work together to have a car park 
where all users treat each other with respect and patience. 
 
Next week, our Year 6 will be joining Year 6 children across the country as they sit their Key Stage 2 SATs. This can 
be a stressful time for our children and we will support them through every step of the process. Good luck Year 6! 
 
On Tuesday, I was able to share the wonderful news that Miss Middlehurst, our deputy headteacher, had given 
birth to her baby girl. Olivia Rose Ramage was born on Saturday 3rd May weighing 6lb 7oz – they are all home safe 
and sound and adjusting to life as a family. We send all our love and congratulations. 
 
Have a wonderful weekend everyone – more glorious sunshine is on the way so make the most of every minute. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
Mrs Tomkow

9th May 2025  



 

 
            

 

Attendance 
This week’s class attendance is: 
Reception – 93.97% 
Year 1 – 99.58% 
Year 2 – 96.88% 
Year 3 – 95% 
Year 4 – 94.58% 
Year 5 – 97.08% 
Year 6 – 93.27% 
 
 
 
 
 

    Jigsaw Award Scroll Winners 
This week’s certificates were for: 
 

‘Help others to feel part of a group’  
 

The winners are: 
Nursery – Owen F 
Reception – Joshua H  
Year 1 – Robin H  
Year 2 – Louie H   
Year 3/4 – Chanudi A 
Year 5 – Kai O 
Year 6 – Millicent R M 
 

Well done for making our school a better place! 
 
 
 
        

                    Timetable Rockstars/Numbots 
 

  This week’s stars are: 
 

 
 

 

 

    

         Class Dojos  
          This week’s winners are: 

 

 

       WINGS Award 
 This week’s winners are: 

 

 

 

 
         

 
                           Spelling Shed Award 

     This week’s stars are: 

 

 

 

 
 

 

   Happy Lunchtime Award 
 This week’s winners are: 

 

 

 

 

Suggestion Box 
If there’s anything you’d like us to know, or you have 
any ideas on how we can improve, please let us know 
in the box below. 

 
 

Reception  Lois C  
Year 1 George M-W 
Year 2 Steven W 
Year 3/4 Harry A 
Year 5 Evan W-R 
Year 6 Ada L  

Nursery  Matteo U  
Reception Aster W 
Year 1 Mohamed A 
Year 2 Dean H 
Year 3/4 Evelyn M  
Year 5 Georgia J  
Year 6 Amber R 

Nursery Ronan W 
Reception Sadie Mc 
Year 1 Teddy H 
Year 2 Angel Y 
Year 3 Levi L  
Year 4 Alex B  
Year 5 Casper D 
Year 6 Bethany W 

Year 1 George M-W 
Year 2 George P 
Year 3/4 Riley T  
Year 5 Alfie B  
Year 6 David B 

Zoe J H Kai O  
Charlie T  Georgia J 
Violet R  Leni P 

 

This week’s 100% Attendance Hero is: 
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